
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS25680

Currently, there is no provision in the Idaho Code establishing a standard for HVAC apprenticeship schooling
programs in Idaho. This statutory amendment would provide general authority for the HVAC Board, in
conjunction with the Division of Career-Technical Education, to standardize an approved curriculum offered
by schools providing HVAC apprenticeship courses of instruction, as well as provide some administrative
oversite to ensure schools meet those standards.

FISCAL NOTE
There would be a fiscal impact to the HVAC dedicated funds of about $42,000 resulting from this legislation.

Contact:
John Nielsen, Div of Building Safety
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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